
 
#7 - REQUEST FOR REVIEW:  RA21045 / G&S Cattle Ltd. 

 

Filed By: John & Verna Phippen  

Deadline for RFRs: September 22, 2022 

Date RFR received: September 3, 2022 

Status of Party as per Decision Summary: 
 

Not Directly Affected Party 

 

 



Allow sender  | Block sender

From:
To: Laura Friend; Carolyn Taylor; Andy Cumming; Nathan Shirley
Cc:
Subject: Fwd: NRCB Application RA21045 by G&S Cattle Ltd. - DENIED
Date: Saturday, September 3, 2022 3:58:53 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Dear NRCB,
RE; Request for review to receive directly affected status

We request that we be considered for directly affected status and we understand this must
be done within 10 working days of August 31, whether we are satisfied with the 'denied' report 
or not. Because our only ingress/egress is range road 21 like all of our neighbors, we wish
to make it be known that this is the case as we told Ms. Taylor, in the absence of Mr. Shirley,
in the forwarded email.

Mr. Cumming advised that we do this in advance of September 22, however we read that it
needs to be done within the 10 working days. Which it is please Ms. Friend?
There are many folks that live on range road 21 that are in the same situation as us. 
We suspect that the NRCB has that information from the county? 
No. Ms. Friend, your response regarding status for Scott Phippen does NOT answer
our questions regarding this request for John and Verna Phippen. Please let us know
if we have provided the Board with enough information, regarding our 'not directly affected
status' and this request for a review of that status. Please provide us with any forms that
are required long prior to the 10 day deadline, so we do not miss it, as we presently
 a)  do not have the right to apply to the NRCB Board for a review of the permit decision;
b) we may not be notified if a directly affected party, including the operator/applicant, applies to
the Board for a review of the decision; and
c) we will not be entitled to participate in any review, if the Board schedules one, regardless of
who asks for a review.
We are told that with sometimes, even in a permit denial decision, a directly affected party will seek
a review of the decision (for example, the operator/applicant or the municipality.)
We may want/ require the opportunity to participate in any review that someone requests, 
and that is why we  immediately contacted Laura Friend, the Manager, Board Reviews,
Natural Resources Conservation Board, at email and telephone laura.friend@nrcb.ca, 403-297-8269

Please consider this as  application for a review of our status as not being directly affected, 
and are notifying you,  the Board in writing and including that we will be even more directly affected 
by the decision of the approval officer if Mr. Thalen or anyone else appeals the denial. 
( Or any future approvals and their officers if it is not Mr. Shirley going forward.)
Kindly,
John and Verna Phippen
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